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CLC Members In Attendance:  
Steve Burt, Zachary Cox, Nancy Heddle, Bill Lindsay, Stuart McAskill, Petar Kolundzija, Lidy Romanuk 
 
Other Attendees:  
Taylor Buck (Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks) 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Sean McNamara (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Dave Rivard (Stelco) 
 
Welcome and Safety Contact  
Katie reviewed how the meeting would work again being held via Microsoft Teams.  Attendees 
introduced themselves around the virtual table. 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda  
The committee accepted the agenda as presented.   
 
Stelco’s COVID-19 Response and Cyberattack 
Trevor gave the committee an update on Stelco’s COVID-19 response to the recent COVID-19 cases 
at the #6 Pickle Lines.  An update was also provided on the recent cyberattack that targeted Stelco.  
 
Review and Approval of Minutes of 13 May 2020  
Minutes from the August 12nd 2020 meeting were reviewed and accepted as presented.  
 
Performance under O. Reg. 419/05 Site Specific Standard Order - Particulates  
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Lake Erie Works coke battery operations 
under the Site-Specific Standard Order for particulates from July 1 to September 30.  The Ministry of 
Environment, Conservation and Parks commented on the extension of the Site-Specific Standards 
for the integrated iron and steelmaking sector, including Stelco Lake Erie Works.  A link to the EBR 
posting will be sent to the committee. 
 
Pig Caster and Road Dust Management 
Sean gave the committee an update on Lake Erie Works’ new regenerative sweeper truck, which is 
used to control in-plant road dust year-round.  Sean also provided details on Stelco’s upcoming new 
Pig Casting facility.  Specifics were given on the new baghouse which will serve the new facilities as 
well as the existing kish building to control emissions from the operation.  The committee had no 
concerns and was supportive of the project. 
 
Community Feedback 
There were no significant topics or questions raised. 
 
Adjournment  
 
The next committee meeting is scheduled for January 27, 2021. 


